
Downtown Area Citizens Advisory Council 
Tuesday, November 2, 2021 at 7 pm 

Meeting held via Zoom 
 
 

Minutes 
 

Attendance: Joan French, Carolyn Arcure, Joe Arcure, Don Duquette, Peter 
Honeyman, Chris Crockett, Jeff Crockett, Steve Kaplan, Maura Thompson, Chuck 
Bultman, John Splitt, John Kotarski 
 
Roll call: 
Carolyn Arcure – downtown Ann Arbor 
Don Duquette – downtown Ann Arbor 
John Chamberlain – not present 
Joan French – downtown Ann Arbor 
Peter Honeyman – downtown Ann Arbor 
Hugh Sonk – not present 
John Splitt – downtown Ann Arbor 
 
At this Downtown Area Citizen's Advisory Council meeting, a dozen downtown residents 
and near neighbors gathered on Zoom for a discussion that focused mostly on the 
CAC's authority and role looking forward.  

There are lots of vacancies on the CAC and the Council is looking for ways to 
encourage more downtown residents to participate and looking especially to broaden 
the diversity of outlooks on the Council. CAC will be reaching out to DDA leadership for 
guidance and feedback as we strive to keep the Council a useful and relevant tool for 
the DDA and for City Council by providing a voice for downtown area residents. 

 


